
Stonebroom Primary School Newsletter 

WHAT A BUSY HALF TERM this is turning out to be 
already, with educational visits, after school activities, 
tests etc. Make sure you check the calendar on the 
website or on the App for our next exciting dates. Half 
term will be here before we know it! 

VE DAY 
Remember—as part of our Local History Week, we 
will be studying World War 2 and be having our own 
VE Day celebration on Tues-
day 22nd May 2018. Chil-
dren can dress up as an 
evacuee or wear red, white 
and blue. Grandparents are 
also invited for lunch. 

NEW GOVERNOR 

We would like to welcome Mrs Marshall to our Gov-
erning body. She will be rep-
resenting the parents as a 
‘Parent Governor.’ Mrs Mar-
shall has two children in the 
school. She lives in Stone-
broom with her family. She 
enjoys spending time with her 
family, going on day trips and 

reading. 
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FATHER’S DAY  

As part of our Father’s Day celebrations we would 

like to invite male rela-

tives in to school to en-

joy a hot meal with their 

child at lunchtime on 

Friday 15th June 

2018. The cost of the 

dinner will be £2.82. 

Letters will be sent out 

shortly. 

PARENTAL USE OF SOCIAL MEDIA 

Social networking sites such as Facebook and 

Twitter are  widely used. This type of media allows 

people to communicate in ways that were not pre-

viously possible. However, such sites can be inap-

propriately used by some as a means of express-

ing negative or offensive views about schools and 

their staff. 

Although social networking sites may appear to be 

the quickest and easiest way to express frustra-

tions or concerns about the school, it is rarely ap-

propriate to do so. A private and confidential dis-

cussion with the school, or using the school’s 

formal complaints process is much better suit-

ed. 

It has been brought to our attention that a minority 

of our parents have been using 

Facebook in  a negative manner. 

As a result we would like to draw 

your attention once again to our 

‘Policy on Parental Use of Social 

Networking Sites’ which ex-

plains the procedure the school will follow if inap-

propriate use continues-this policy is available on 

the school website—http://

www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk/about-us/

policies-procedures 

EDUCATIONAL VISITS 
 

This is a very busy time for educational visits and can 
be an expensive time of the year if you have more 
than one child in school—don’t forget, you can pay 
for visits on a weekly/monthly basis. Pop into the of-

fice for more details. 



SPORTS  NEWS   

 

CROSS COUNTRY SUCCESS-Congratulations to the  

5 children who were chosen to 

represent the Tibshelf District at 

the Bolsover District Cross Coun-

try Final on 4th May at St Mary’s 

Mount. They all did really well 

and extra congratulations go to Troy who won the over-

all Y3/4 boys event. 

FOOTBALL SUCCESS– We are really proud of Izzy 

& Asha who have been selected to represent Bolsover 

District at football. They re-

cently won the English 

Schools’ FA regional football 

tournament and will now be 

representing Derbyshire in 

the National Schools tourna-

ment at Liverpool Football 

Club in June—Well Done! 

FOREST SCHOOLS UPDATE 

This term is the turn of our Y2 children to participate 

in Forest Schools on Wednesday & Friday after-

noons. They will need to bring appropriate clothing 

and footwear. They are learning how to use tools 

safely and how to care for our animals and the wood-

land environment. 

We are very excited because we have 16 new chicks 

in Forest School, hatched by Speckles and Freckles. 

The Y2 pupils will be responsible for helping to look 

after our newcomers. 

SEWING CLUB 
Well Done to all who attend sewing club every 

Wednesday lunchtime. They have all made and deco-
rated a heart cushion. The 
club starts again in Septem-
ber when they will be mak-
ing patchwork cushions. 
Many thanks to the church 
ladies who volunteer their 
own time to come into 
school and work with the 

children. 

GOLDEN BOOK 
Congratulations go to .... Alfie S, Cameron P, 

Blake W, Alexia H, Jackson M, Bobby H, Ellie F, 

Michael B, Ronnie-John P, Arlo O, Christian D, 

Grace S, Isabelle H, Allanah W, Frankie W, Lola-

Faith B, Holly S, Jaya 

E, Abbie H-S, Evie-

Grace R, Libby W, 

Carter B, Kian W, Alana 

H, Neave R, Leo W, 

Sophie L, Logan W, Re-

hanna M, McKaylee S, 

Cole H, Jason D, Lydia 

H & Kallum P, Loren E, 

Evie G, Corin P & Lilly 

W...who have all ap-

peared in the Golden 

Book. 

Well Done! 

PARENT SURVEY 

With this newsletter is 

the annual parent sur-

vey to be completed 

and returned by 

Thursday 24th May 

2018. We really do 

appreciate your opinion so do take the time to fill it in 

and send back to school either to the class teacher or 

school office. 



BREAKFAST CLUB 
 

A reminder that Breakfast Club is open to all pupils 
who attend Stonebroom Primary School. 

The cost is £2.50 per person, per day, with any sib-
lings being charged £2.00 per per-
son, per day. Breakfast Club opens 
at 7.45am—the entrance and park-
ing is on the High Street (Breakfast 
Club has its own parking and en-

trance.) 
Once registered, your child can attend any day (you do 

not need to pre-book a place). 
Registration forms are available from the school office 
or can be downloaded from the website—  http://
stonebroom.schooljotter2.com/parents/letters 

E-SAFETY SURVEY 

We recently carried out an E-Safety survey with our 
Y2,3,4,5 &6 pupils. The results were: 

I am confident using the internet –88% 

I feel safe online—94% 

I feel safe online at home—88% 

I know how to use the privacy settings on my devic-
es –60% 

I have NEVER had anything unkind happen to me 
online—81% 

I would NEVER meet someone in real life I have 
met online—85% 

E-Safety is covered within the school curriculum, 
PHSE and also during anti-bullying week and safe-
ty week however, please take time to discuss the 

above issues with your child. 

 

STONEBROOM CLUBS 

A reminder of clubs available for pupils this term: 

Monday:         Monday Club (lunchtimes) 

                       Multi-skills/ Football Club (lunchtimes) 

                       Multi-Skills Club (after school) 

                       Homework Club (after school) 

Tuesday:        Animal Care Club (after school) 

                       Football Club (after school—£3.00) 

                       Maths Club (lunchtime) 

Wednesday:   Choir (after school) 

                       Cookery Club (after school) 

Thursday:       Dance Club (after school) 

                       Golden Mile Club (after school) 

Friday:            Dodgeball (after school-see fixture list) 

                       Multi-skills/ Football Club (Lunchtimes) 

Breakfast Club runs daily. 

Many thanks to all staff who run the clubs volun-

tarily. 

SPECIAL ASSEMBLY 

In May, the Meerkats (Mr Scott’s class) held a spe-
cial assembly celebrating the month of May. It was a 
lovely assembly, enjoyed by all. Great performance 

Meerkats! 

UNIFORM 

A reminder of our school uniform, especially now 
that the warmer months have arrived. 

¶Blue sweatshirt, jumper or cardigan 

¶Pale blue or white polo shirt 

¶Grey or black trousers, shorts, pinafore dress or 

skirt 

¶Blue checked 

summer dress 

(in warmer 

weather) 

¶Low heeled black 

shoes or 

boots (not 

open toe san-

dals) 



BEING PREPARED FOR THE SUMMER 

As the weather warms up can you make sure that your child is wearing sun cream and  has a drink of 
water to drink during the school day—sun cream is also available at school for children to self admin-

ister. Only school hats to be worn please — spare hats are available at the office. 

                                                               DIARY DATES 

 

May 14th 2018—Y6 KS2 Tests 

Wk Comm’ 21st May 2018—History Week 

May 21st 2018—KS2 to Eden Camp 

May 22nd 2018—Whole School VE Day Celebration 

(children & staff to dress up) 

May 23rd 2018—Kwik Cricket at Morton 

May 24th 2018—Y6 Tupton Transition Day 

May 24th 2018—Break Up for Half Term 

May 25th 2018—Inset Day (school closed to pupils) 

June 4th 2018—Back to School 

June 6th 2018—Y5 Enterprise Day at David Nieper 

June 8th 2018—Y6 Tibshelf Transition (1.30pm) 

June 11th 2018—Phonics Check Week (Y1) 

June 13th 2018—Rotary Club Visit to Twycross Zoo 

June 13th 2018—F2 Visit to White Post Farm 

June 15th 2018—Father’s Day Meal 

June 25th 2018—Healthy Living Week 

June 26th 2018—Summer Disco 

June 26th 2018—KS1 Sports Day (am) 

June 25th & 26th 2018—Tibshelf Transition Days 

June 26th & 27th 2018– David Nieper Transition Days 

June 28th 2018—KS2 Sports Day (am) 

June 28th 2018—Nursery Sports Day (11am/2.30pm) 

 

 

June 29th 2018—Cluster Inset Day (school closed to 

pupils) 

July 2nd 2018—Junior Gym (8am—8.40am) 

July 3rd 2018—Y2 Mini Olympics at Tibshelf 

July 3rd 2018—Area Athletics at Stonebroom 

July 4th 2018—Pupil Parliament at Heath 

July 5th 2018—Y5 Visit to Chesterfield 

July 6th 2018—Art Day 

July 9th 2018—Y6 Futures Day at West Notts College 

July 10th 2018—Y1&2 Visit to Yorkshire Wildlife Park 

July 11th 2018—Y5 Olympics at Tibshelf 

July 12th & 13th 2018—KS2 Production 

July 16th 2018—Whole School Transition Morning 

July 17th 2018—Summer Fair 

July 19th 2018—Y6 to Twinlakes 

July 20th 2018— Children Break Up for Summer 

September 4th 2018 –Children Return to School 

(These dates are subject to change) 

 

 
 
 

 

 

WEBSITE 

Don’t forget to look at our website where you will find the latest class newsletter and SEN Information or 

download the App 

www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk 

http://www.stonebroom.derbyshire.sch.uk

